
Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee – 15th January, 2009


IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
St Mary's Church Hall,

Penry Ave,

Cadishead

15th January, 2008


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.15 p.m.
PRESENT
Christine Hudson – In the Chair


Councillors Bramer-Kelly, Hill, Houlton, Lightup, Mann and Kean


John Morley – Rotary Club of Irlam


Eileen McGallion – Irlam and Cadishead Pubwatch 


Terry Handsley – The De Traffords Residents Association



Nancy Heap – Irlam and Cadishead Hazards Initiative

Jim Havos – Irlam and Cadishead 50+ Arts 

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES


J. Booth – Local Resident



Christine Richardson – St Teresa’s RC Church



Ray Richardson – Probus



E. Black – Irlam Women’s Institute


Marrion Hassall – Local Resident


Keith Hassall - Local Resident



Pamela Welsh – Salford Advertiser



Derek F. Styles – Irlam and Cadishead Pubwatch


Beverley Slater – Playdays Project

A. W. Dean – Local Resident
Beg-Voen Cheape - Local Resident
Lesley Hanley – Irlam Steel Cricket Club

Lesley Fryer – Irlam Steel Cricket Club

Jeanne Parker – Local Resident

James Parker – Observer

Sophie Moore – Irlam and Cadishead Youth Forum

Shnice Rickman - Irlam and Cadishead Youth Forum

Deborah Whittaker - Irlam and Cadishead Youth Forum

Chris Williams – Irlam Labour Party

Jason Whitty - Local Resident
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE


Inspector Jill Gorse – Greater Manchester Police



Christine Barwood – Salford PCT



Chris Trueblood – Community Development Worker


Gale Blackburn – Local Ranger 


Martin Vickers – Area Co-ordinator 


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale - Neighbourhood Manager 


Matt Doherty – Principal Planning Officer


Graham Gentry – Head of Spatial Planning 


Letitia Southall – Local Involvement Network


Lynne Brown –  Neighbourhood Youth Work Manager


Rachel Bridge – Democratic Services Assistant

53.

.APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Christine Lunn, Brian Miles, Saeed Ali, Sybill Norcott and Anne Cavanagh.
54.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 20th November, 2008, be approved as a correct record, subject to the amendment of Minute 51 (b) to include ‘A local resident enquired as to the reasons why Police Officers attended an incident outside the public house. Inspector Jill Gorse responded that she would look into the matter and contact the resident at later date with further information’. 
55.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to become a member of the Committee, and be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	ORGANISATION
	NOMINATED REPRESENTATIVE

	Irlam and Cadishead Pubwatch
	Eileen McGallion
Derek Francis Styles (Substitute) 


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the application for membership, as detailed above.

56.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
a) Cycle Lane, Brookhouse

(Previous Minute 44(c))

The Committee were provided with details as to why the cycle lane on the footpath had been altered.
b) Boat House Fishing Club

(Previous Minute 44(d))

Councillor Mann informed the Committee that the Environment Agency had provided accurate and verified readings of the river pollution situation. It was explained that a request for the fishery to be restored and sustained had been communicated to the Environment Agency but, as yet, they had not offered a strategy to achieve the request. Councillor Mann further explained that he was in discussion with MPs to try and resolve the matter. 
RESOLVED: THAT a representative from the Environment Agency be invited to attend a future meeting of the Community Committee to discuss the matter and offer further information. 
c) Irlam Football Club
(Previous Minute 46(a))
Martin Vickers reported that officers from Salford City Council’s Environment Directorate had discussed the issue relating to the lease on land at Silver Street. The progress of the situation was being monitored and further information was being awaited. 
d) City West Housing
(Previous Minute 47)
The Committee were informed that a workplan, detailing the work to be undertaken by City West Housing, would be considered by the Tenants Forum on 1st February, 2009, after which time, it would be available for circulation. 
e) Incident Outside the Railway Pub

(Previous Minute 51(b))

Further information was sought in relation to the above matter. Inspector J. Gorse explained that on the evening in question, Special Officers were deployed to ‘match control’, and as such, she had no logs recorded on the premises as the incident was not recorded by Salford Police. Jill Gorse explained that the incident was now subject to internal investigation and she was unable to provide further information as it was out of her remit. 
57. 
POLICING UPDATE
Inspector J. Gorse, gave an update with regard to policing issues. It was explained that incidents of domestic burglary were of concern throughout the whole of Salford and that extra resources had been employed in an attempt to tackle the problem. There had been a report of a bogus official enquiry within the area and residents were urged to be cautious in allowing people entry to their homes. The Committee were also reminded of crime prevention methods. The following statistics were offered to the Committee
	
	No. of Incidents

20/11/08
	No. of Incidents

15/01/09

	Domestic Burglary
	35
	20

	Theft from motor vehicles
	16
	22

	Criminal Damage
	64
	58


Reference was made to the following ongoing initiatives;-

· Mobilise.com – an initiative aimed at registering property so that if stolen and recovered it could be returned to its owner.
· Operation Brocade – plans to extend and improve the scheme were being considered.
· Police Surgeries – provide an opportunity for local residents to speak with PCSO’s about issues of community concern. Details of dates and times were advertised in the local newsletter.
RESOLVED: THAT the update be noted.

58.
OPEN FORUM
(a) Funding for Irlam Steel Cricket Club
Lesley Fryer and Lesley Hanley expressed their thanks and gratitude to the Committees Budget Sub-Group for the recent funding allocated to the above club. They requested further information about protocols for applying for funding and opportunities for external funding. The Neighbourhood Manager responded that, each application for funding considered by the Budget Sub-Group was considered on its own merit, and, that funding could be requested once previous allocated funding had been spent. The Neighbourhood Manager also advised that the Sports Development Worker for Irlam and Cadishead would advise the club about external funding sources.

(b) Finance Resources  for 2009 – 2010

John Morley enquired as to how the recent transfer of housing stock within the city of Salford would impact on Salford City Council’s financial position and budget allocation for the above financial period. Martin Vickers responded that Salford City Council were currently compiling budget proposals for 2009 – 2010 and that detailed consultation would be undertaken. 
RESOLVED: THAT the Area Co-ordinator circulate details of budget proposals for the 2009 – 2010 financial year. 

(c) Parking Bays on Liverpool Road
A request was made to investigate the possibility of creating parking bays outside the houses between 176 and 190 on Liverpool Road.

RESOLVED : THAT the Traffic and Transportation Manager be asked to consider and respond to the suggestion. 
(d) Youth Group on Mossvale Estate

Bev Slater notified the Committee that a youth group was being established on the Mossvale estate which was keen to undertake green initiatives on the park and requested information about accessing funding and resources. Chris Trueblood referred to the ‘In Bloom’ initiative, which provides resources for the greening of local areas, and that the Neighbourhood Management Team would be looking to involve new groups with scheme.

RESOLVED: THAT information about the ‘In Bloom’ project be communicated to those involved with setting up the youth group on Mossvale estate.
59.
CORE STRATEGY 

The Committee received a presentation from Graham Gentry, Salford City Council’s Head of Spatial Planning, which provided an overview of Salford’s Core Strategy. The presentation detailed an explanation of the Core Strategy, details of the ‘Issues and Options Consultation’, information relating to the key issues which would efffect Irlam and Cadishead and what would happen next.
The key issues identified and explained to the Committee were; housing, employment, transport, City Airport Manchester, Chat Moss and community facilities.
The Committee discussed various issues in relation to the Core Strategy which would affect the Irlam and Cadishead areas, with particular reference to population growth and transport provision. 

Graham Gentry highlighted the importance of the consultation work being conducted in relation to proposed options and referred to a number of ways in which people could engage with the consultation process. In addition, any new options would be publicised and further rounds of consultation would take place next year. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information contained in the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT Graham Gentry be thanked for attending the meeting and providing an informative and detailed presentation.

60.
LOCAL RANGER UPDATE

Gale Blackburn informed the Committee of recent work she had undertaken in her role as a Local Ranger. Gale outlined how the work of Ranger Services incorporates Salford City Council’s Seven Pledges via the following;-

· leading monthly walks

· providing a point of contact and uniform presence in parks
· planting trees in parks

· providing family events which children benefited from
· being inclusive, through the Chinese new year festival and regular clean ups with  the probation team.

· attempts to use locally sourced products

· work with young people to improve Cadishead Park and liaison with community groups, partner organisations and members of the public. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted and Gale Blackburn be thanked for the presentation. 

61.
LOCAL INVOLVEMENT NETWORK (LiNK)
Letitia Southall provided the Committee with details of the work to be undertaken by the LiNK, which was a new statutory approach to promote and support the involvement of people in health and social care, through obtaining their views and enabling people to review services. It was explained that the LiNk would submit views, reports and recommendations to persons responsible for commissioning, providing, managing or scrutinising local care services (including local health). 
Letitia Southall explained that she was the contact person for the network and offered to visit other community groups to provide further information. In addition, details Of the LiNKS annual event were provided and members of Committee invited to attend. The event would run all day and be held on Monday 23rd March, 2009 at Broadwalk Training Centre in Salford. Free transport would be provided and provisions made for those who wished to attend but were unable to do so. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted and anyone wishing to obtain further details and information contact Leititia Southall on 0161 743 0088 or letitiasouthall@chapltd.co.uk. 

62.
BUDGET
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the Financial Position Statement as at 25th November, 2008, be noted.



(2) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 21st October, 2008, be approved and dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Decision

	The Salfordian
	Accommodation and meal
	Agree £1560.00

	Irlam Steel and Cricket Club
	Bola Machines
	Agree £2000.00

	Arts Development Service
	Artist fees and materials
	Agree £2000.00

	Higher Irlam Young Over 60’s Club
	Payment for coach
	Agree £265.00

	Irlam and Cadishead 50 Plus Arts Group
	Room hire/tutor/transport
	Agree £200.00

	Salford Heart Care Group
	Room hire/therapist/admin cost/expenses
	Agree £799.70

	Salford Community Leisure
	External Notice Board
	Agree £680.00

	Irlam and Cadishead Youth Forum Group
	Chinese New Year Celebration/Dancers Prince’s Park
	Agree £500.00

	Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee
	Room Hire
	Agree £100.00


63.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported as follows;- 

· The Community Action Plan was being considered by Partners to see if they could offer resources to its actions.

· The City West Housing Team were now based at Tiger Moth Square.
· With regard to Building Schools for the Future, it was predicted that a preferred bidder would be announced at the end of January/beginning of February, 2009. 
· The Young at Heart group had produced a calendar.

· Copies of the Communities in Salford 2009 Wall Planner were available.

· The George Hotel is now the Hamilton Davies House.

· A meeting of the Chat Moss Local Land and Produce group had taken place. 

· The Digital Information Board was updated every Tuesday and Friday, information on the board could be viewed at www.irlam.net. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

64.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD UPDATE

Martin Vickers reported on the work of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board and reported on the issues currently under the Boards consideration, which included; Fit City, proposals for an amphi-theatre and Prince’s Park. In addition, Martin Vickers and Councillor Kean planned to meet with the Deputy Leader of the Council to discuss resource allocations for Irlam Festival. 

Future items to be considered by the Neighbourhood Partnership Board were Building Schools for the Future and a Community Profile of Irlam and Cadishead. Further information would be reported to the Committee at future meetings.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

65.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a) Irlam and Cadishead High School – GCSE results.
Councillor Kean commented on the GCSE results achieved by pupils of Irlam and Cadishead High School, stating that the increase in achievement was exceptional and the pupils and staff and the school should be praised and congratulated. 

(b) Neighbourhood Summit
John Morley reported that he had attended a meeting of the Neighbourhood Summit on the 6th December, 2008, at which he had the opportunity to discuss issues with representatives from other Community Committees within the City. 

(c) Annual Fireworks Display and Events Team

Reference was made to the annual firework display , with concern that their would be no financial resources to continue with the event next year, in addition, clarification was sought regarding rumours that Salford City Council’s Events Team would experience a shortage of resources. Martin Vickers responded that there were currently no plans to change the Events Team and that it had recently been strengthened. In addition, himself and Councillor Kean would discuss resources for the Firework display with the Deputy Leader. 
(d) Salfordian Hotel
Chris Trueblood informed the Committee of an opportunity to nominate older residents of the Irlam and Cadishead areas to be involved with a trip to the Salfordian Hotel in Southport. Further information could be obtained by contacting Chris.
(e) Gritting of Side Streets
Reference was made to the recent inclement weather conditions, with a request that when the area suffers from severe ice the possibility of having side streets gritted be considered.

(f) Youth Group on Mossvale Estate
The Committee were informed of a new project on the Mossvale Estate, a ten week pilot scheme was currently underway which was aimed at young people aged between 13 – 19 years old. The scheme would involve taking young people out of the area on Friday and Saturday evenings to participate in activities such as ice-skating. 

(g) Blood Donation
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale informed the Committee that there would be an opportunity to donate blood at Irlam Social Club on 2nd February, 2009. 

66.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 19th March, 2009, commencing at 7.00 p.m. at Irlam Community Centre. 
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